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who is this king?
Royal Servant...Rejected Friend...Risen Christ!

Join us for our Easter Cantata

Sunday, March 25, 2018 • 8:45 & 10:55 am service

EasterEaster
at Trinity Baptist Church

Highlights

Spring Fling & Easter Things
Preschool Easter Event

for Ages 1 - Kindergarten
Saturday, March 24 | 10 am
Playground/Preschool Hall

Easter Cantata
“Who Is This King?” 

Palm Sunday, March 25
8:45 am & 10:55 am

Maundy Thursday
Thursday, March 29

5:00 pm Fellowship Supper (FH)
5:45 pm Grade School Seder (E247)

7:00 pm Worship Service

Easter Worship 
Sunday, April 1

7:00 am Sunrise Service
8:45 am & 10:55 am Worship Service



8:45 AM Worship (Sanctuary)

9:45 AM Sunday School
(Bible Study for all ages)

10:55 AM Worship (Sanctuary)

4:00 PM Women’s Ministry Meeting 
(Conf. Rm)

5:00 PM Bells of Praise (B141)

 Jobs for Life (A214)

 MS Missions/HS Alive Time 
(UG)

6:00 PM Student Choir (Choir Rm)

tHis sUNDaY at tRiNitY

Cantata
(Both Morning Services)

DeePesT sYMPATHIes

Mechele Laugel and their children 
Ashley and Cameron upon the passing 
of Mechele’s father, Robert Warren, of 
Williamston, NC on March 10. 

Dr. Jeff and Robin Roberts and their 
children Tyler & April Roberts and 
Jordan Roberts upon the passing of 
Dr. Roberts’ aunt, Mary Ruth Fritz, of 
Knoxville, TN on March 15.

Fred and Lisa Paula and their 
daughter Gabrielle upon the recent 
passing of Lisa’s father.

Chad & Meredith Martin and their 
children Walker and Lela upon the 
passing of Meredith’s grandmother, 
Frances C. Jones.

Pat Pierce upon the passing of sister 
Marvel “Tiny” Mitchell, of Clayton on 
March 11.

The 2018 Flower Calendar is now
available for sign up! It is located

in the B-Bldg hallway by the stairs.

 Flower Calendar

Women’s Book Club
April 19, 2018 • 7:00 pm • Parlor

The Cove by Ron Rash
Contact: ncummings12@gmail.com 

This Week’s Food Pantry Needs:
Mixed Vegetables • Canned Corn

Nursing Homes &
Homebound Visits

March Visits have been canceled

This 8-week study from Kelly Minter 
includes video teaching sessions in which 
we will learn to identify the “functional 
gods” we are serving daily and how to
de-throne them and pursue a deeper, more 

meaningful relationship with Jesus. 

Cost: $13
For study guide, available at 
Lifeway, or at fi rst session

No Childcare Provided

Contact:
Kim Royal 919-218-1237
or kroyal@royalits.com

staRts tOMORROW

Wednesdays
March 21 - May 16 

9:30 - 11:30 am • B236 

Women’s Bible Study

NO OTHeR GODs:
the Unrivaled pursuit of Christ 



 DEACON OF THE WEEK WEDNESDAY NIGHT
SUPPERSRon Fulp has been 

a member of Trinity 
since 1969 and is a 
native of Randolph 
County. He and his 
wife, Brenda, have 
3 children and 6 
grandchildren. Ron is semi-retired 
and works as a Professor at NC State 
University. He is co-teacher of the 
Adult 2 Coed 3 class, and serves as a 
Deacon Homebound visitor. He also 
works with Deacon Stan Pickett. 

Make your reservations ONLINE at www.
tbcraleigh.com and “Wed Night Supper 

Reservations”, or call the church offi ce at 
919-787-3740. Either method has to be 
done by 4:00 pm on Monday. Hot fresh 

meals are $5 per person.

 MAUNDY THURSDAY 
thursday, March 29

Baked Chicken, Sweet Potatoes, 
Veggies, and Salad Bar

Flower Calendar

trinity Outreach teams: Can you visit with someone, smile, and offer them a loaf of 
bread or cookies? Then you are qualifi ed to serve on an outreach team!! We are looking 
for people to serve our community by being the extra warm welcome to our guests and 
neighbors that really builds community and draws others in to seek and worship God. 

trinity Guest Outreach team: Members of this team will focus on those who have 
already come to visit with us here in worship and in Sunday School. We will make an 
extra effort for connection with our guests and let them know that we are so glad they 
came. 

North Hills Neighborhood Outreach team: Members of this team will focus on those 
who live in our surrounding neighborhood with a specifi c focus on new residents. In 
our visits, we hope to make a personal connection and invitation to join us in worship 
and Sunday School.

sunday Morning Greeters: Growing up, my family drove about 25 minutes into town 
to go to church… early - always early. Before even the pastor arrived, my father made 
sure we were at church to open the doors for everyone to come inside. He stood at 
the big 150 year old door, opened it, smiled, shook hands, and welcomed everyone 
to church each Sunday morning. In my mind, holding doors is one of the best spiritual 
gifts. In holding a door for another, you are entering into the ministries of hospitality, out-
reach, and inreach. Hundreds of guests come to worship with us on Sunday mornings. 
Hundreds of church members walk through those doors on Sunday mornings weary 
from the week and heavy laden with worries. Having someone there to open that door, 
smile, shake a hand, or give a hug lends a warmth that provides the personal connection 
that we all need when seeking to be a part of the Body of Christ. 

We are in need of holy door holders. You don’t have to be holy to hold a door, but the 
work you do is sacred to the ministry of our church and the mission of God in this world 
to reconcile all people to Himself. Shifts for door holding are:

Sundays  8:30 am-9:00 am;  10:00 am-10:30 am 
 9:00 am-10:00 am;  10:30 am-11:15 am.
    
If you are interested in searving in any of these ways, please contact Rev. Lydia Tatum by 
email at ltatum@tbcraleigh.com or by calling the church offi ce.

OUTReACH OPPORTUNITIes



Rev. Hal Melton, hmelton@tbcraleigh.com

SENIOR
SIGN-UP BOARD

AT B200 HALLWAY

Now that the construction process is 
over and all the Adult 1 and 2 classes are 
located in the A and B buildings again, 
we have moved the Senior Adult Ministry 
Sign-Up Bulletin Board from the ROC 
to the location where it was before – at 
the end of the B200 Hallway across from 
the old Bride’s Room and the Donations
Bin Area.

With most all Senior Adult Ministry 
events fi lling up quickly these days, 
you’ll want to make this a regular stop on 
Sundays and even Wednesdays to look 
for new sign up-sheets (which will also 
be promoted in the Newsletter).

Nursing Homes
&

Homebound Visits
March visits have been canceled.

Tuesday, March 20, 9-11 AM • Fellowship Hall 

GRIeF sHARe 
CLAsses

Mondays at 4 PM • Rm B236

You don’t have to register to attend.
Just show up. Our topic for next week is:

“Grief and Your Relationships”

Hope to see you there! - Boyd Dimmock, 
Stephanie (Johnson) and Larry Autry

Tuesday, April 17 • 7:00 pm - 8:30 pm • Room C303

5Wishes Workshop
“Getting the Care You Want When You Need it the Most”

Welcome to a one hour presentation & discussion
of end of life directives with a heart. 

 With Free Materials to Take Home!

Questions? Email Hal Melton at hmelton@tbcraleigh.com or call the Church Offi ce.



Rev. Hal Melton, hmelton@tbcraleigh.com

BAPTIST BUILD • SPRING 2018 
HABITAT FOR HUMANITY
TBC will again join other Baptist Churches 
in Raleigh to build a Habitat House in the 
spring. Jen Hall, our TBC Habitat Coordinator, 
has met with the planning team to secure 
Saturdays that TBC will supply 15 construction 
volunteers and lunch for 25. Please mark 
these Saturdays on your calendar now! 
March 24 and April 21 (OIAM). Closer to time, 
each volunteer will be asked to follow a link 
on the TBC Website to register with Habitat 

for the Saturday you choose. 

NC Baptist 
Missions 

Conference
Friday - Saturday, April 6-7, 2018

Hickory Grove Baptist Church in Charlotte, NC

SPEAKERS: 
Jennifer Rothschild, Terry Ray, Kyle Idleman, 
Vicki Grossman, Tom Richter, Bryan Loritts

Sign up for Free Lodging at the 
Guest Desk in Narthex 

Register at tbcraleigh.com under “News”

Ukraine Medical/Dental Missions
Donations Needed

OTC Medication
Each year our medical / dental team asks the church family to donate certain over the 
counter medications and other supplies to take with them to minister to the Roma 
Gypsies in western Ukraine. This year we need these donations by Sunday, April 8. 

Donation boxes will be located at major lobbies of the building.

Items needed:
Beanie Baby “Type” Animals • ACE Wraps • Hydrocortisone Cream • Antifungal 
Cream • Ben-Gay • Antibiotic Ointment • Children’s Cough & Cold Meds • Multi-
Vitamins (Adults, Children, Pre-Natal) • Tylenol (Adults, Children, Infants) • Robitussin 

• Motrin (Adults, Children, Infants) • Dimetapp

April 21-27, 2018 
Sign-up Brochures are out!

21 Local Mission Projects have been 
planned for Teams from our Congregation 
to do in Raleigh the week of April 21-27. 
There is a project for EVERYONE in the 
church to enjoy participating in! Brochures 
are available in the church office. Read 
Project Descriptions, choose your 1st 
and 2nd Choices, tear off that section of 
the brochure and place in the offering 
plate, OIAM containers in Narthex, or the 
Church Office by the April 8 Deadline. 
Your Project Team Leader will contact you 
and give further details about the mission. 
That’s Operation InAsMuch! See Matthew 
25 for what Jesus had to say about it. 

 – Kathy Younger, OIAM Coordinator

NORTH AMERICAN 
MISSIONS OFFERING

NOW BEING COLLECTED AT TBC

Our spring Missions Offering goes directly 
to support Baptist missionaries serving in 
the US and Canada. The goal is $25,000. 
You can find a special “pink” offering 
envelope in your Offering Envelope packet 
at home, or find these envelopes in the pew 
racks in the Sanctuary. On the envelope, 
you can designate your offering to Southern 
Baptist Missions or Cooperative Baptist 
Missions. You can also designate that 50% 

go to each.

Please give generously and let’s meet our 
goal by Mother’s Day!



Rev. Steve Byers, slbyers@tbcraleigh.com

Take notice of the music calendar to 
stay up to date with choir rehearsals 

and upcoming music events!

MUSIC CALENDAR
We were blessed by Living Praise and 
the Trinity Laymen in worship this past 
Sunday morning.  Under the direction of 
Joy Blashaw, this adult ensemble has grown 
in so many ways.  The Laymen represented 
without Billy Tyndall, and we missed hearing 
his bass voice with the group this Sunday.  We 
look forward to hearing from them again!

▲▲▲

This Sunday, March 25,  is our annual 
Easter cantata featuring the Sanctuary 
Choir and Orchestra. Who Is This King?” is 
a cantata written by Joseph Martin and Lloyd 
Larson and will be presented in both morning 
services. It will be an amazing morning of 
music with our choir and orchestra, and it is 
a wonderful time to invite family and friends 
to hear the story of Easter and the triumph of 
Christ through resurrection.  

▲▲▲

The NC Baptist Singers and Orchestra 
are in concert here at Trinity on
May 7, 7:00 pm. We have choir members 
from Trinity participating in this group that 
ministers through song throughout the state.  
This spring, the Singers will be traveling to 
Cuba on mission, and they will be fi nishing 
out their concert season at Trinity.  You will 
not want to miss this night of beautiful music!  
More to come…

Music Notes

Who Is This King?” is a cantata 
written by Joseph Martin and Lloyd 

Larson and will be presented in 
both morning services. It will be 

an amazing morning of music with 
our choir and orchestra, and it is a 
wonderful time to invite family and 

friends to hear the story of Easter and 
the triumph of Christ
through resurrection.  

who is this king?
Royal Servant...Rejected Friend...Risen Christ!

tHis sUNDaY, March 25
8:45 & 10:55 am service

April 1
Easter Services, 7 am, 8:45 am, 10:55 am

Orchestra in both services

April 9
Trinity Laymen at Capital Towers, 7 pm

“Down By
the Creek Bank”

Sunday, April 29 • 6 pm

Our Children’s Choirs are preparing 
for their spring musical, “Down By the 
Creek Bank.” This is an older musical 
that many of you might remember 
when you were in children’s choirs! It 
has stood the test of time as a favorite 
among choirs. You’ll not want to 
miss this fun and engaging musical 
presented by the Music Makers and the 

Young Musicians choirs.

If you have singing or 
instrumental abilities, 

We NeeD YOU. 
We are always looking for more 
musicians to add to our worship 

leading ministries at Trinity. Consider 
getting involved in music ministry and 

being a part of an exciting place
of ministry!



Christian Davis, cdavis@tbcraleigh.com • Rebekah Gordon, rgordon@tbcraleigh.com

April 13-15
High School Senior Trip

June 24-29
Middle School Summer Camp at

Passport in Greensboro, NC

July 15-21
High School Mission Trip to

Charlotte, NC 

STUDENT CALENDAR 2018

We are heading to Charleston, 
South Carolina where we will spend 
the week working with Habitat 
for Humanity, Low Country Food 
Bank, and the Dream Center to 
serve the people in the community. 
The registration cards will be on the 
website and in your mailbox soon!

April 2-7, 2018
Charleston, SC

Our

Middle
Schoolers
volunteered at the Harrelson 

Center for nonpro� t 
ministries and A Bike For 

Every Child in Wilmington 
this weekend!

seNIOR 
sCHOLARsHIP

Senior Scholarship information
has been sent out.

Seniors,
make sure you are working on those 

applications and get them
turned in by April 11th!

High school:
Saturday, April 21

We will be heading to
Haven House to volunteer!

Middle school:
Sunday, April 22

We will be heading to Litchford 
Nursing Home to volunteer, then to 

Goodberry’s for ice cream!



Rev. Karen Metcalf Eickhoff, kmetcalf@tbcraleigh.com

seder Meal 
Thurs., March 29 • 5:45 -6:45 pm • E247
A symbolic Meal & tradition Jesus observed 

on the night He was arrested. Come and 
experience this meal Jesus celebrated with 
His disciples. Please sign up outside your 
child’s SS classroom, by calling the church 
offi ce, or email kmetcalf@tbcraleigh.com.

RA & GA Classes
RA and GA classes ended last Wednesday evening. But we are still having signifi cant 
activities for boys and girls at 6:45 pm each week. I want to say what a joy it has been 
to serve with all the awesome leaders within these mission education programs

for our children. 

Let me offer an HUGE thank you to Stacie Forrest for directing the GA leaders and to
Bruce Eickhoff for leading the RA leaders. It was a fun year of bottle rockets, RAGA nights, tea 

parties, hymnal stuffi ng, mission projects, and RAGA race. 

Join us this week: March 21 at 6:45 pm for a presentation by some of the mission team that 
went to South Africa. Our boys and girls will be excited to see a power point demonstration 

and hear testimonies from those that traveled to help the Door of Hope. 

RAGA BLOCK CLAsses
Begin April 11 • Wednesdays 6:45 pm

Camp Style Bible Devotions and 
Prayers, Crafts, Mission Activities, 

Board Games and Legos, Recreation 

Lent & easter Calendars 
for Your Family

are provided on the table in the grade 
school hallway. Please take one for your 
family and fi nd ways to make the season 

of Lent meaningful for you.

July 2-5 • Grades 3-5 • Cost $330
Montreat Retreat Center Montreat, NC

$230 Deposit Due by March 25
Balance of $100 due by April 29

A 4 day 3 night camp complete with 
Bible studies, games, variety show & 

worship events.

You will want to sign up! Brochures 
are out. Medical/Photo Release form is 

found online at
passportcamps.org/tbcraleigh-kids.

PAssPORTkids Camp ‘18

Church Drill
Church Drill was this Sunday and an 
awesome group of children participated.
Congratulations to Banks Blizzard, Lianna 
Benjamin, Joshua Benjamin, Beckett 

Sumner, Destin Tan, and David Tatum.

A Special thank you to Dana Sumner,
Roger Moates, Samantha Duke and Chris 
Faircloth for teaching and leading these 

children all year. 

Becoming a Christian/
Becoming a Church Member

This is an awesome class that teaches 
about Conversion, the church, baptism 
and Lord’s Supper. This spring we open 
the class for those in Grade 2 through 5.
Please call the church offi ce or let me know if 

you or your child is interested. 

You will need to attend both weeks of classes 
to get the full course.

Grades 2-5
April 8 & 15 • 4-6 pm • E230



Katie Medlin, kmedlin@tbcraleigh.com

spring Fling & easter Things
 Join us

saturday, March 24 at 10 am
on the playground/preschool Hall,
for our Preschool Spring Celebration!

We will have games, activities, photo 
booth, crafts, egg hunt and more!

Individually wrapped bags of Goldfi sh, 
Individually wrapped Rice Krispie treats, Nut 
free candy, Individually wrapped fruit snacks!

WE ARE ASKING FOR YOUR HELP
TO GET READY FOR THIS EVENT!

We are asking for the following donations:

This year our VBS invites you to grab your 
megaphones, lace up your cleats, and 
tune up your instruments. Our players, 
cheerleaders, and band members will 
realize God has given them His ultimate 
playbook. He wants them to join His 
team, train hard, celebrate salvation, 
and encourage one another. Get in 
the spirit today with Game On! VBS. 
We need your help as well! Are you 
interesting in volunteering with crafts, 

recreation, bible study or missions?
Contact Katie at 

kmedlin@tbcraleigh.com 

June 13-16 
Gear up! Get ready! Game On!

VBs 2018

• NEWS •

• NEWS •

THe
BAND AID PROJeCT
Thank you all for your donations to the 
Band Aid Project. We collected 117 
boxes of really cool band aids for the 
Pediatric Unit at Transitions Life Care. 
Thank you for helping to teach our 
youngest here at Trinity what it means to 

be mission minded.

Thank you, Church!

We have a new Mother’s 
Room here at Trinity. In 
addition to the Mother’s 
Room located on the 
Preschool Hall, we now 
have one in the women’s 
restroom located just off 

the Narthex/Sanctuary.
We hope this is a comfortable space, 
which is  secure and a private environment  

for mothers and their children .  

New Mother’s Room



Rev. Spencer Good, sgood@rocraleigh.com ▲ (919) 787-4991

www.rocraleigh.com

Volunteers 
Needed

2nd Tuesday • 6:00pm - 9:00pm
3rd Monday • 3:00pm - 6:00pm

3rd Thursdays• 6:00pm - 9:00pm

Contact Michelle: 919-787-3740 or 
mkranz@tbcraleigh.com if you can 
sub short term or know of anyone 

interested in taking on a regular spot.

ROC aCtiVitiEs
March 26 - March 31

GROUP FITNESS CLASSES

T • 8:45-9:45 am • Multi-Purpose
Senior Strength & Stretch 

T, Th • 5:30-6:30 am • ROC Floor
Fit for Mom

T, Th • 8:00-9:00 am • ROC Floor
Dance-It Group Fitness

W • 7:00-8:00 am • ROC Floor
Dance-It Group Fitness

W, F • 9:15-10:15 am • ROC Floor
Stroller Strides

ROC Volunteers
The volunteers’ schedule is subject to 
change. If no volunteer is available, the ROC 
may close, even during regular hours.

Monday, March 26
8am-11am H. L. Warren
11am-2pm Wayne Bryant
3pm-6pm Becky Dribbon
6pm-9pm Isaac & Nancy Calhoun

Tuesday, March 27
8am-11am Moose Beaudreau
11am-2pm Pat Nelson
3pm-6pm Elaine Smith
6pm-9pm Tonya Laferire 

Wednesday, March 28
8am-11am Susan Teal
11am-2pm Peggy Paul, Melody Yeargan
7:45pm-9pm Wendy Harder

Thursday, March 29
8am-11am Johnny Teal
11am-2pm Moose Beaudreau
3pm-6pm Jim & Jean Carlton
6pm-9pm Closed:

Maundy Thursday Service

Friday, March 30
8am-11am Johnny Teal
11am-2pm Wayne Simpson

Saturday, March 31
9am - 12pm  Closed for Easter Holiday

14th Annual ROC’n Golf Tournament
May 21, 2018

12th Annual North Hills 5K
September 8, 2018

ROC CALENDAR 

Monday • Tuesday • Thursday
8:00 am - 2:00 pm • 3:00 pm - 9:00 pm

Wednesday
8:00 am - 2:00 pm

Friday
8:00 am - 2:00 pm

Saturday
Closed

ROC HOURs



Rev. Spencer Good, sgood@rocraleigh.com ▲ (919) 787-4991

www.rocraleigh.com

Monday, May 21, 2018
at the Heritage Golf Club, Benefi ting Shaw Missions.

Shotgun Start is at 1:00 pm

Registration Fee:
Individual $75

Team Registration (four players) $300
Team & Hole Registration $400

Deadline to Register:
May 6, 2018

sePTeMBeR 8, 2018 NH5K!

14TH ANNUAL

SAVE THE DATE FOR THE 

Tuesdays, March 20 - May 15
For children ages Pre-K - 6th Grade

Cost: $55
Registration due at fi rst class session

Brochures available in the church offi ce 
or at rocraleigh.com
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Dr. G. Jeffery Roberts
Senior Pastor

ext. 4850 • jroberts@tbcraleigh.com

Rev. Hal Melton 
Assoc. Pastor, Missions & Senior Adults
ext. 4858 • hmelton@tbcraleigh.com

Rev. Steve Byers
Assoc. Pastor, Worship & Music

ext. 4861 • slbyers@tbcraleigh.com

Rev. Karen Metcalf Eickhoff
Assoc. Pastor, Education & Families

ext. 4855 • kmetcalf@tbcraleigh.com

Rev. Spencer Good
Assoc. Pastor, Administration & Recreation

ext. 4856 • sgood@rocraleigh.com

Rev. Lydia Tatum
Assoc. Pastor, Ministry & Outreach
ext. 4857 • ltatum@tbcraleigh.com

Christian Davis
Minister to Students

ext. 4860 • cdavis@tbcraleigh.com

Katie Medlin
Minister to Preschool & Families

ext. 4859 • kmedlin@tbcraleigh.com

Rebekah Gordon
Student Ministry Assoc.

ext. 4860 • rgordon@tbcraleigh.com

Jan Brown, Financial Administrator
ext. 4853 • janbrown@tbcraleigh.com

Reenie Shore, Pastoral Secretary
ext. 4851 • rshore@tbcraleigh.com

RaNada Thornton, Ministerial Secretary
ext. 4854 • rthornton@tbcraleigh.com

Michelle Kranz, Ministerial Secretary
ext. 4852 • mkranz@tbcraleigh.com

Maria Miller, Weekday Preschool Director
ext. 4864 • preschool@tbcraleigh.com

Debbie Surface, Weekday Preschool Admin.
ext. 4865

Rev. Wayne Rogers, Organist

Ramona Green, Barbara Bowen • Pianists

TRINITY BAPTIST CHURCH STAFF

Growing through Bible Study...
Members   New  
Age Group Present  Members Visitors

Adults 493 1 17
Students 96 0 1
Children 68 0 0
Preschool 83 0 0
Totals  740 1 18
Sunday School  Total 759
Growing through Worship...
8:45am Worship Attendance  235
10:55am Worship Attendance  704
Total Worship Attendance  939
Growing through Stewardship...
(YTD totals through 2/28/2018)
YTD General 
Fund Needs (Budget)  $464,850.00
YTD Operating Receipts  $381,578.61
YTD Operating Expenses  $445,195.70
Capital Campaign
Capital Campaign Pledges  $4,163,680.00
Pledged Money Received  $3,586,331.73
Total Received  $4,137,312.42

VISION FOR GROWTH 03-18-18

eTC VOLUNTeeRs
sunday, March 25

Hostess: Sarah Payne
Assistant Hostess: Stephanie Avent

8:45 am Worship Service
Stephanie & Chris Stanley, Pat York,
Stephanie Sitton, Lindsay Sitton*, Jennifer Foster, 
Judy Stephens 

10:55 am Worship Service
0-4 mos Monty Monteith, Crystal Burriss
5-10 mos Karen Spilman, Helen Monteith
11-14 mos Michael Burriss, Dana Sumner
15-19 mos Brian Sumner,

Lindsey Recktenwald
20-24 mos Allison or Regan Williams
2 yrs Sam Spilman,

Susan or Jason Pintuff,
Rosemary Spilman*

3 yrs Bill Shelton, Sarah Fry
4 yrs Sheldon Fry, Peggy Paul,

Ellis Payne

Special Needs Care
Carol Donovan

Wednesday, March 28
Bed Babies Jennifer McFarling, Priscilla Hart
Two’s  Alice Mathis, Hattie Lynch

* Youth Volunteer


